

September 22, 2021

Susan Hoskins Executive Director Friends Foundation for the Aging

RE: Visiting Jaisohn Health Services

Dear Ms. Hoskins:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Advanced Living Communities (ALC) to evidence to our strong support of the initiative by the Philip Jaisohn Memorial Foundation (PJMF) to develop much needed programs that will provide wellness programs and preventative care services to APA residents and other senior residents within our community.

We were approached by Jung Soo (George) Choi about the possibility of developing programs that could be offered in our community. We were very excited about this prospect since we as an organization were trying to figure out how we can better interact and support our growing Asian American resident base. George and his team presented an outline of current services they offer and also proposed services they would like to be able to provide within our community. These include wonderful services such as preventative health care checks; mental health care: therapy programs and individual counseling services; social services: fitness classes and technology training; general support services: translation support, citizenship classes, application/renewal assistance.

PJMF and ALC will work collaboratively to form a partnership so that PJMF can test a service concept during the initial 10–12-month period. PJMF's goal is to build a sustainable service over the long-term for the benefit of ALC senior residents. As part of this partnership (PJMF) will be taking space with within ALC. PJMF is using their "Visiting Jaisohn Health" strategy to provide limited health and human/social services to Asian American senior residents in ALC.

I am very excited about this collaborative effort. I look forward to working together to benefit our seniors and to witness the successful implementation of the Visiting Jaisohn Health services. I am also pleased to say that both the staff and full ALC board of directors fully supports PJMF's goal of building its sustainable services in our Advanced Living Community.

Sincerely,

Randall S. James

President